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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 10th February 2014 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Pearce, Key, Murphy, Oliff, Downes, White, Norris and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
County Councillor Grove, District Councillors Bass and Swinburn.
14/018             Apologies 

None
14/019            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None noted.


14/020
Public Participation
 
 There were no members of the public present.

14/021 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 13 January 2014 
                    
A copy had been circulated to all councillors. It was agreed 
                        that they were a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
14/022
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

Severn Trent update. The Clerk had not contacted Severn Trent as promised but would do by the next meeting.


Community First. The Clerk had contacted Richard Timney


But had not received the promised paperwork. She will chase.

14/023            District and County Councillors’ Report.

County Councillor’s Report


The position of Chief Executive of Worcestershire County Council has been offered to the present assistant Claire Merchant. It awaits her decision.

Phil Grove expressed his disappointment in not being able to influence the decision of Robert Haynes (see minute entry 14/009) regarding our concerns of speeding on A44. The Parish Council’s only way forward now is by considering alternative schemes such as the installation of roadside ‘furniture’ i.e. white gating at either end of the village.


In 2014/15 Phil will have £30,000 available in his Divisional Fund for footways and urged the Parish Council to put forward any projects which may qualify for funding. 


The proposed reduction in bus services has been shelved for the time being. 


A copy of the District Councillor’s report is attached to these minutes. Further information includes:


Paul thanked the Parish Council’s representatives for attending the SWDP briefing on 3rd February (see 14/026). He reported on the flooding situations at Upton and Kempsey and Worcester City Centre where during the weekend of 8/9th  February the bridge had been closed. 

14/024
 Request for funding from Footprints magazine.


 A request for £200 for 2013/2014 had been received and

                      Council agreed to support this. 
           
14/025
Community Approach to Energy.

Councillor Oliff had supplied fellow members with further information on this subject as promised She reminded the Council that all we are looking to do at this stage is to find a level of support in both villages before a feasibility study is       considered. This could take the form of a survey or doorstep visits. Council voted and agreed that:

1.  We need to initiate a consultation to evaluate the level of support for a future community energy plan. 
2. Should support be identified, and given that the Parish Council is not the appropriate vehicle to implement this scheme, then perhaps a Community Interest Group be formed, funded by the Parish Council to investigate the possibility of applying for a grant to fund a feasibility study.  
14/026
SWDP update


Councillor Winkworth reported on a meeting at Broadheath 
                      Parish  Hall attended by himself, Councillor Downes and the
                      Clerk regarding the most recent position of the South 
                     Worcestershire Development Plan (SWDP) explained by Ward 
                     Councillor Paul Swinburn.

                     When the SWDP was presented to the Planning Inspector last 
                     November he rejected the total number of houses proposed 
                     (23,700) as insufficient.  No target figure was indicated therefore 
                     the constituent Councils (Worcester City, Wychavon DC and 
                     MHDC) engaged planning consultants to provide some 
                     additional guidance.  The figures suggested by the consultants 
                     ranged from 31,000 to 35,000. Taking a mid-point of those 
                     figures a sensitivity analysis has been applied to take account of 
                     demographic changes to be expected during the period of the 
                     plan up to 2030.From that analysis a range between 26,700 and 
                     27,300 was given to the Inspector by the required deadline of the 
                     31st January 2014 and this will be considered by the Inspector in 
                     mid March.

                     Exactly how the additional houses might be distributed will be 
                     considered after the target figure is agreed and will need to be 
                     ratified by the three Councils.'

14/027
Neighbourhood Plan


Councillor Pearce reported that he had attended a meeting of 
                      Martley Parish Council on 3 February 2014 to raise the 
                      possibility of the proposed Martley, Knightwick and Doddenham 
                      Neighbourhood Plan being expanded to include Broadwas & 
                      Cotheridge. The initial reaction from Martley PC appeared to be
                      generally positive provided that this change would not cause 
                      significant delay to the completion of their Neighbourhood Plan.
                      He had subsequently contacted Malvern Hills District Council 
                      who had advised that changing the Neighbourhood Plan area 
                      would require the formal process of designating the Plan area to 
                      be re-commenced, which would involve a six week consultation 
                      period, but that the preparatory work could continue during this 
                      period and therefore there should not be any significant delay in 
                      finalising the Plan. The Joint Martley Knightwick and 
                      Doddenham Neighbourhood Planning Group was scheduled to 
                      meet on 11 February 2014 and Councillors Winkworth and 
                      Pearce had been invited to attend that meeting to discuss the 
                      matter in further detail.
14/028
Bus Shelter


Discussions about providing a bus shelter in Broadwas village



had taken place over the last few meetings regarding cost/siting,



however, no formal agreement had been made. It was resolved



that the Clerk should continue sourcing suitable models and 



prices with a view to installation.
14/029
Berryfields Car Park


After a short discussion all Councillors voted in favour of 

                     replacing the existing fence  in firmer ground. 
14/030
VAS lights at Stone Farm


Derek Powell, Senior Lighting Engineer at Worcester County 

                     Council cannot trace correspondence from Harrison Clark 

                     regarding our agreement for maintenance but assured us that

                     the Parish Council  would now be responsible for 

                     repairs other than re-connection of electricity supply, so we have
                     no alternative but to proceed with the repair ourselves. With this 
                     in mind the Clerk was instructed to authorise the repair up to a 

                     maximum of £500.


.
14/031
Correspondence


As time was getting on, this item to be postponed until the 

                     meeting in March.
14/032
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report.
A copy had been given to all Councillors. Payments were agree by all present. A copy is attached to these minutes.
b) Clerk’s Report. A copy had been given to all Parish Councillors. 
Councillor Downes had previously circulated photographs of the current state of the area at Hill Top, where rubbish had been left by persons (travellers?) previously occupying the site. It is obvious that the amount of rubbish has depleted in recent months. This may be due to rubbish being burned in order to obtain its metal contents, evidence of which remains on site. The Clerk is to advise Paul Clements, Enforcement Officer again to see if anything can be done to prevent further illegal encampments on this land.  
c) Berryfield Report.
On his request, Kem Pugh from Wolverley Homes, met with Councillors Downes and Murphy, the Clerk, School Headmaster Mark Allen together with a drainage consultant at Broadwas School this morning at 11am. In order to improve drainage on the land proposed for the new housing, Kem asked if the Parish Council could contact owners of land surrounding the site (if they were known) in order for him to approach and discuss possible solutions. This request was put to the Parish Council and was generally agreed to conform Kem Pugh’s request.   
d) PLO Report.
Nothing new from December’s report. Peter Parkes is planning to action repairs mentioned in last month’s minutes within the next week.
14/033
Planning.

A Planning report had been circulated among all Councillors and a copy is attached to these minutes. 

There had been no contentious applications.

                        We have been advised that both planning applications for the proposed housing will be discussed at the MHDC planning committee meeting on 5th March 2014.




14/034
Councillor’s Reports and Items for Future Agenda.

1. Item 15 on February’s agenda.

2. Correspondence from Broadwas Village Hall Management Committee.
14/035
Date of next meeting.


Agreed for 10th March 2014
Chairman………………………………………..dated………………

Attached:
Treasurer’s Report 

District Councillors Report ( to follow)
Planning Report
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	Payments
	Receipts
	
	

	TSB account
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	Commited payments
	monies
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Berryfield Green project
	
	3094
	
	
	

	Speed activated signs
	
	602
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Planning Report for  February 2014 meeting
Results from’  MHDC. 

13/01574/CLE Mr R Rogers Lightwood Lane, Cotheridge  WR6 5LTfor ‘ Proposed application for a lawful Development Certificate for Existing use of unit (known as Honeysuckle and Cherrywood) as single dwelling house (C3) Reply ‘ Recommend approval’
8.2.2014 APPROVED

New Applications received
14/000057/CLE Mr & Mrs Kirk, Teme Spinney, Bromyard Road,Cotheridge WR6 5LX for ‘ Application for a lawful development certificate for an existing use of a timber annex to mobile home’

Dear Mr Greenaway,

Regarding the application for a lawful development of which we spoke on the telephone earlier in the week, I stated then that we, Broadwas and Cotheridge Parish Council recommend refusal of the application on the grounds that the original order for removal included this building for the same valid reasons, i.e., part and parcel of the original structure. Please accept this as formal confirmation of that indication.

Yours sincerely,

Ken Downes

Chair Planning Committee

14/00020/HOU Mr P Moxley, 2 Bromyard Road, Cotheridge, WR6 5LP for ‘Two storey side extension and replacement single storey rear extension. ‘APPROVAL recommended.’

14/00085/FUL Mrs Judi Davis, Weston Hill cottages, Broadwas, WR6 5NL for ‘ erection of a detached dwelling with associated car parking spaces. 8.2.2014 9.30 am site visit arranged with Cllrs. Downes, Tabberer, Murphy and White. ‘APPROVAL recommended’
14/00083/FUL Mr Richard Rogers, Little Lightwood Lane, Cotheridge WR6 5LT for ‘erection of extensions (part retrospective) to existing  authorised storage and distribution unit (BB) ‘APPROVAL recommended’
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